


 
 

Chair Tokarz emphasized on behalf of the trustees, that her point of view and input from a 
student�[�• perspective is valued.   

Chair Tokarz commented that Provost Ralph Wilcox will provide an overview of the Summer B 
Session and the anticipated enrollment later in the meeting.  

New Business - Action Items 

FL 101 - Approval of Minutes ʹ  February 23, 2021, and April 13, 2021 

Having no changes to the Minutes Chair CharlesTokarz asked for a motion to approve.  Trustee 
Oscar Horton moved for approval with a second from Trustee Tim Boaz.  The February 23rd and 
April 13th minutes were approved. 

FL 102 - Approval of Faculty Nominations for Tenure 

Chair Tokarz reported that this is the first year the Board will approve Tenure for a consolidated 
One USF. 

USF President Steve Currall has certified that the nominations for tenure have met the 
requirements and conditions 
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Trustee Tim Boaz moved for approval.  It was seconded by Trustee Oscar Horton and FL 103 
was approved. 

 

FL 104 ʹ Approval of New Degree Program B.S. Econometrics and Quantitative Economics 

The proposed B.S. in Econometrics and Quantitative Economics degree program focuses on the 
applied aspects of economics including forecasting, program and business evaluation, 
benefit /cost analysis and impact analysis.  The program is currently offered as a major under 
the General Economics CIP code which is a non-STEM CIP code. 

College of Arts and Sciences Dean Eric Eisenberg presented FL 104.   

Dean Eisenberg provided an overview of the new degree program.  Dean Eisenberg commented 
that a rigorous demand analysis was completed; 
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BOT Chair Jordan Zimmerman congratulated Vice Presidents Dosal, Sklenka and their 
staff on the outstanding dashboard development.  Mental Health is a barrier to student 
success. Chair Zimmerman commented on the possibility of Kognito training becoming a 
part of the new employee orientation at USF. 
 
Plans for Summer B/Fall Return to Campus 
 
Chair Charles Tokarz congratulated Provost Ralph Wilcox, Dr. Glen Besterfield and the 
USF Admission staff on all campuses, on recruiting highly talented students. 
 
Provost Ralph Wilcox announced that USF will begin to bring faculty, staff and students 
back to campus starting June 1st and have a full resumption of all services and activities 
by this fall August 23rd.  The Provost provided a broad-based update on the plans for 
return. 
 
Academic Affairs and Student Success:  Plan for Resumption of On Campus Activities. A 
power point was presented which highlighted the following: (available on the website) 
 

 SUS Announces 2021-22 Academic Year Plans 
 Updated Covid-19 Guidance 
 Return to Full On-Campus Operations 
 College and Academic Support Unit Plans 
 Supporting Student Success:  On-Campus and Remotely 
 Reconnecting Our Campus Community 
 Supporting Faculty Success:  On-Campus and Remotely 
 New Faculty Orientation 
 Admissions and Enrollment Updates 
 Applications, Admits, Deposits:  Summer/Fall 2021 
 FTIC Goals 
 FTIC Summer/Fall Summery 
 FTIC FALL Student Profiles 
 National Merit Scholars & Provost Scholar Programs 
 Judy Genshaft Honors College 
 Transfer Students, One USF 
 Master�[s Students 
 Summer/Fall Housing �t Anna Hernandez provided an update. 
 Doctoral Students 
 Summer/  Fall Class Section & Seat Count 
 Class Modalities 
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 Class Sections Offered by Modality, One USF 
 Max Seat Count Offered by Modality, One USF 

 

Provost Ralph Wilcox thanked all of the campus Deans and Regional Vice Chancellors who 
worked to provide plans for essential faculty and student support services.  The Provost also 
commended Vice Provost Pritish Murkherjee, Associate Vice President Cindy DeLuca, Director 
Tim Henkle, Dean Todd Chavez, ���Œ�X�[�• Cathy Caldwell and Brent Kemker, Director Tanya 
Vomacka, BLN Founder Anddrikk Frazier and Vice President Paul Dosal on their outstanding 
work. 

Vice President Paul Dosal provided an update on the USF partnership with the Black Leadership 
Network. Dr.  Dosal announced that consultant Dr. Chandler, would welcome the opportunity 
to speak at the next BOT meeting in August, to provide his recommendations to increase black 
student enrollment at USF in the Tampa Bay Region. 

Trustee Oscar Horton had a question pertaining to the increasing black student enrollment 
numbers at the St. Petersburg campus.   

Chair Jordan Zimmerman comments concerned a push for diverse enrollment at the St. 
Petersburg campus.  He congratulated Provost Wilcox, Dean Glen Besterfield and their teams 
on their outstanding work.  Chair Zimmerman questioned if there will be an isolation facility 
available on the USF campuses, should a student test positive for Covid-19. 

Associate Vice President and Dean Danielle McDonald confirmed that there will be isolation 
spaces on the Tampa and St. Petersburg campuses. 

Chair Zimmerman had questions concerning students coming back to the residence halls.  The 
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 Consolidation and virtual meetings 
 The Corona Virus Pandemic and the impact on faculty surrounding it.  A survey was 

done. 
 Nearly all USF faculty have been vaccinated and eager to return to campus. 
 Racial Justice
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Having no further business Chair Charles Tokarz adjourned the ACE committee meeting. 
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